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Lion Donald McConnell 

307 Thomas 
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Like us on Facebook: district2A1lions 

Stay Safe. 

Stay Home. 

Hope to See 
you Soon. 

Continued on the Next Page 

Greeting Lions of 2A1 

It has been all most a year since we started our journey together and 

things have been interesting to say the least. Let us look back at the activ-

ities of the 2019-2020 year. 

In July 2019 we had our 1st Cabinet Meeting in San Angelo, there some 

90 plus members were present. The membership slogan of “Just Ask 

One” was introduced, you were also introduced to the new district treas-

urer Joe Guerro and current secretary Donna Dugger. The meeting was a 

great success with enthusiasm running high. 

October 2019, the 2nd Cabinet Meeting was held in Sweetwater and again 

some 65 plus members were present. We discussed the membership of 

2A1 and announced that we were only down 26 members, this was a 

shortfall but not by as much as projected. The district lost 4 clubs which 

represented 24 members. I as District Governor visited 16 clubs to date. 

All visits were unique in their setting and procedures, but all were in the 

spirt of “WE Serve”. 

In January 2020 we had the Mid-Winter Cabinet meeting in Kingsland , 

there were some 45 members present. The membership in 2A1 was not at 

all what was expected, we dropped 78 members. I can only attribute this 

to the age of our members and the lack of time and commitment by the 

younger generation. The club visits have continued with an additional 20 

clubs being visited. 

 

http://txlionsdistrict2a1.com/
mailto:Donald_McConnell@outlook.com
mailto:District2a1newsletter@hotmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/TexasLionsDistrict2a1
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Diabetes Awareness 

Sandra Freeman 

11425 Mason St. 

Carlsbad, TX 76934 

325-465-8870 

sdrrf@aol.com 

Alert Chairperson 

Keith Perrine 

4912 Mariner Terrace 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

325-656-3252 

Keith.perrine@hotmail.com 

Chaplain 

Charles Smith 

Directory 

Scott Patterson 

8313 W. Grape Creek Road 

San Angelo, TX 76901 

W:325-653-6655 

C: 325-650-1036 

sap1954@gmx.com 

District Convention 

Theresa Cain 

PO Box 2663 

San Angelo, TX 76902 

325-234-2913 

tkc13dolphins@yahoo.com 

 

Global Leadership (GLT) 

Carol Brown 

P.O. Box 623 

Walnut Street 

San Angelo, TX 76901 

C: 325-340-8652 

carolecb9@gmail.com 

Global Membership (GMT) 

Chris Maxwell 

408 CR 109 

Sweetwater, TX 79556 

H:325-665-0127 

C: 325-235-9235 
cmaxwell@eljentechnology.com 

Global Service Team (GST) 

Aubrey Linne 

 The San Angelo “Dynamic”  

Downtown Lions Club  

Proudly Supports Our Very Own  

 

 District Governor Keith Perrine  
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San Angelo, TX 76902 

325-234-2913 
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Global Leadership (GLT) 

Carol Brown 

P.O. Box 623 

Walnut Street 

San Angelo, TX 76901 

C: 325-340-8652 

carolecb9@gmail.com 

Global Membership (GMT) 

Chris Maxwell 

408 CR 109 

Sweetwater, TX 79556 

H:325-665-0127 

C: 325-235-9235 
cmaxwell@eljentechnology.com 

Global Service Team (GST) 

Aubrey Linne 

Covid-19 Strikes February- June 2020 

The District Convention and all district and club events were cancelled. 

Items put on hold were the re-building of the Brownwood Lake Club, pos-

sible new clubs in San Saba and Brady and the final 5  club visits. These 

will be of high priority during DGE Glenn’s term. 

I would like to express my appreciation and thanks to all the clubs in the 
district with special thanks to all the San Angelo Clubs and especially my 
home club, The San Angelo Downtown Club, for their support this year. 

Thanks to the Sweetwater Club for hosting the October cabinet meeting 
and the Kingsland club for hosting the Mid-Winter cabinet meeting. 

Special thanks to DGE Glenn Shepard, 1stVDGE Joel Kuykendall, Treas-

urer Joe Guerra , Secretary Donna Dugger and NewsLetter Editor Donald 

McConnell. PDG’s, it goes without saying that all of you were so helpful 

in guiding me through this year. In particular thanks go to PDG Joyce 

Downie, PDG  John Hancock, PDG Dave Richison, PDG Armando Subia 

and IPDG Russell Livingston. And last thanks to Lion JKoe for keeping 

me on track with budget. 

In closing I must say that we were down in membership and I will work 

with DGE Glenn to turn this around during 2020-2021. It has been a 

pleasure to have served as you District Governor, I have had the pleasure 

to meet many of you, install new members and induct new officers all of 

which have enriched my views of Lions and what we do.  To the 5 clubs I 

did not get to visit this year, you will see me in 2020. 

Thanks again to all the members of 2A1 and remember “WE SERVE”. 

In your service, PDG Keith  

mailto:sdrrf@aol.com
mailto:Keith.perrine@hotmail.com
mailto:sap1954@gmx.com
mailto:carolecb9@gmail.com
mailto:cmaxwell@eljentechnology.com
mailto:sdrrf@aol.com
mailto:Keith.perrine@hotmail.com
mailto:sap1954@gmx.com
mailto:carolecb9@gmail.com
mailto:cmaxwell@eljentechnology.com
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LCIF 

PDG Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

H & F: 325-651-8894 

joyced2@suddenlink.com 

 

Leader Dog for the Blind 

Brigitte Rogers 

P.O. Box 587 

Sonora, TX 76950 

H: 325-387-2309 

6200br@gmail.com 

Election Manager 

PDG Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

H & F: 325-651-8894 

joyced2@suddenlink.com 

Long Range Planning 

 

Newsletter Editor 

Donald McConnell 

307 Thomas Street 

Midland, TX 79703 

H: 432-520-5651 

C: 432-413-3935 
district2a1newsletter@hotmail.com 

 

Parliamentarian 

PCC Tom Blasé 

tomblasesr@gmail.com 

Tail Twister 

Kathy McConnell 

307 Thomas Street 

Midland, TX 79703 

H: 432-520-5651 

C: 432-638-1070 

Katmc307@aol.com 

 

Centennial Co-Coordinator 

Emilio Perez 

1205 Gordon Blvd. 

San Angelo, TX 76905 

H: 325-617-4180 

C: 325-212-1426 

epjmrp@suddenlink.com 

Proudly Supports 

District 2-A1 Governor 

Keith Perrine and 

his 2019-2020 Cabinet 

From the Kingsland Lions Club to our outstanding District Governor –  

Lion Keith Perrine 

 

Being the District Governor is a 3 year commitment – The first year 

you just learn what the position involves and you make friends with 

the other 15 District Governor who make up your council. 

The second year you start getting to know the Lions who make up our 

district, knowing you will need 30 of these lions to be your cabinet and 

support the next year. 

The third year you are the Governor of District 2A1 and its 1,500 Lions.  

Every governor is different than all the other Governors who went be-

fore them. Each has their own vision and personality. Each year has 

different challenges and difficulties.  

There is no doubt this was & is a strange year. Keith has faced these 

challenges with calmness, a positive outlook, faith in our Lions organi-

zation, and being supportive of our clubs and Lions. 

 

Thank you Keith for all you have done and all you will do for Lions in 

the future. 

To our District Governor 

mailto:joyced2@suddenlink.com
mailto:6200brgmail.com
mailto:joyced2@suddenlink.com
mailto:district2a1newsletter@hotmail.com
mailto:tomblasesr@gmail.com
mailto:Katmc307@aol.com
mailto:epjmrp@suddenlink.com
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Lions Camp Director (West) 

Whitney Livingston 

3603 Princeton 

Midland, TX 79703 

432-528-5763 

Winyiigtn2gmail.com 

Lions Camp Director (East) 

Jay Ward 

240 CR 306 

Llano, TX 78643 

325-379-1120 

512-470-4149 

Jayward@gmail.com 

TLERC 

 

Texas Lions Foundation 

PDG John Hancock 

5238 Beverly 

San Angelo, TX 76904 

325-944-8110 

325-949-9409 

Web Master 

Wynn Alston 

1354 Tres Rios Drive 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

325-651-4102 

kwalston@verizon.net 

Vision Screening Director 

Jim Chapman 

311 River Ranch Road 

Kingsland, TX 78639 

325-388-3231 

512-422-4930 

grandadtexas@ymail.com 

Youth Exchange 

Mark Signh 

5408 Hillcrest 

Midland, TX  

432-694-0147 

432-687-5424 

mmsingh@suddenlink.net 

International President 

Jung-Yul Choi 

 

 

 

 

International Headquarters 

300 22nd Street 

Oak Brook, Il 60521 

PDG Armando and  

Lion Felis Subia  

proudly supports  

DG Keith Perinne  and his 

2019-2020 cabinet      

           PDG Joyce Downie  

                 and husband Lion Ron       

Support 

District 2-A1 Governor  

Keith Perinne and his 2019-2020 

Cabinet 

DG Keith:  Here is to a job well done with an unexpected ending. 

PDG Joyce Downie 

DG Keith. Thank you for your leadership this year. Throughout 

everything that has gone on we could always count on you for 

guidance and a positive outlook.  

Lions Kathy and Donald McConnell 

To our District Governor continued 

Thank you DG Keith for a good job in an unpredictable and           

unprecedented year.   

The Midland West Side Lions Club  

mailto;Winyiigtn2gmail.com
mailto:Jayward@gmail.com
mailto:kwalston@verizon.net
mailto:grandadtexas@ymail.com
mailto:mmsingh@suddenlink.net
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DG 

 

Keith Perrine 

4912 Mariner Terrace 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

Home: 325-651-6474 

Cell 325-656-3252 

Keith.perrine@hotmail.com 

1st VDG 

 

Glenn Shepard 
1510 F.M 2887 

Ballinger, TX 75821 
Cell: 432-770-1137 

 
Glenn.Shepard@hotmail.com 

2nd VDG 

 

Joel Kuykendall 

PO Box 102 

Pontotoc, TX 76869 

Home; 325-218-2512 

Cell: 409-392-4328 

Southwestelion2011@gmail.com 

Cabinet Secretary 

 

Donna Dugger 

1908 Nolan 
Big Spring, TX 79720 

Cell: 432-466-1497 
 

Donna_d7075@att.net 
 

Cabinet Treasurer 

 
Joe Guerra 

1821 Industrial Ave 
San Angelo, TX 76904 
Work: 325-942-6651  
(Mon-Fri 8AM-5PM) 

 
jguerra@ctwp.com 

 

           Midland   

        West Side Lions Club 
             

           Home Club of                                                                   

PDG Armando Subia              

Proudly Supports  

The District 2-A1  Leadership Team 

Midland   

     West Side Lions Club 
                         

Home Club of                                                                    

PDG Bob Edwards  

Proudly Supports  

The District 2-A1  Leadership Team 

Kingsland Lions are going to resume meetings on June 11th. We are planning to start meeting every 2 
weeks without food for lunch. Every one will have a mask and we plan to keep social distance.  
Lion John McWilliams boss lion. 

Our Newest Lion Member Andrea Lyons sponsored by Lion Donna Dugger!! We inducted her at her home 
where we had a meeting g. So Please give her a Lions Roar to Our Great Lions Pride!!  ROAR!!!! And we even 
had our PDG Bob Noyes.   As always  WE SERVE! 

David Stives 

Club News 

May 28, 2020 
 

The meeting was an informal gathering at Lion Ken’s carport. The Club had been unable to meet due to Covid 19. The 
meeting was held following guidelines for the prevention of the virus. Lion Donna presided over the meeting. 
 

Lion David M. gave the treasury report.  The administrative account has $347.04 and the charity account has 
$1990.62. Lion David S. moved to accept the report and Lion Sherry 2nd the motion. The motion passed. 
 

Three visitors attended the meeting. Two of the visitors requested membership and the third visitor is considering join-
ing. 
 

Lion David S. presented Lion Donna with a president patch for her vest. 
 

The club discussed various ways to raise money during the covid crisis. It is a difficult problem for our club’s fund 
raising program.  No clear plans were formed. 
 

One of the new members offered her patio for our next meeting. The meeting will take place June11, 2020 at 6:30 pm. 
 

The meeting adjourned 

Big Spring Centennial Lions Club 

Big Spring Centennial Lions Club Minutes 

mailto:Keith.perrine@hotmail.com
mailto:Glenn.Shepard@hotmail.com
mailto:Southwestelion2011@gmail.com
mailto:Donna_d7075@att.net
mailto:jguerra@ctwp.com
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Zone 1 Chairperson 

 

PDG Armando Subia 

4018 Monty Drive 

Midland, TX 79703 

Cell: 432-238-2267 

A-Subia49@yahoo.com 

 

Zone 2 Chairperson 

 

Elisha Jowers 

Cell: 432-520-5048 

mcs4446@yahoo.com 

Zone 3 Chairperson 

 

Larry Melton 

Box 84 

Ballinger, TX 76821 

Home: 325-365-3296 

linlte@aol.com 

Zone 4 Chairperson 

 

Jim Heartwell 

200 River Ranch Road 

Kingsland, TX 78639 

 

281-455-7346 

Zone 5 Chairperson 
 

Glenn Shepard 
1510 F.M 2887 

Ballinger, TX 75821 
Home:  

Cell: 432-770-1137 
Glenn.Shepard@hotmail.com 

Zone 6 Chairperson 

 

Theresa Cain 

PO Box 2663 

San Angelo, TX 76902 

Home: 325-234-2913 

tkc13dolphins@yahoo.com 

 

mailto:A-Subia49@yahoo.com
mailto:mcs4446@yahoo.com
mailto:linlte@aol.com
mailto:Glenn.Shepard@hotmail.com
mailto:tkc13dolphins@yahoo.com


Texas Lions Foundation 

                                                                                                         May 2020 

TO:  Club Presidents   District 2-A1 
RE:  Texas Lions Foundation 
 
Our 2019-2020 Lions year is rapidly drawing to a close.  These past few months have been 
like nothing we have experienced in the past.  Personal safety and health have been of prima-
ry importance as we try to protect ourselves from the coronavirus.  Hopefully you have been 
successful in that regard and will continue to exercise caution.   As a result of this situation 
many of our Lions activities, club meetings, local projects and support of our district charities 
have lapsed.  This includes the $2 per member support of the Texas Lions Foundation.   
 
The most recent report of our district club support is as follows: 
900% club    Midland Morning 
500% clubs   Midland West Side, San Angelo Downtown 
200% club    Colorado City, Kingsland, Midland Downtown, Midland Tall City, San Angelo 
Concho Pearl, San Angelo North by Northwest and Sweetwater.  
Let me congratulate and express my thanks to these clubs for their support. 
 
The Texas Lions Foundation (just as the other Lions charities) continue to carry out their re-
sponsibilities during this pandemic.  The Foundation responds to requests for financial assis-
tance in natural disasters as well as other Lions humanitarian projects. The need is still there, 
and I would urge those clubs that have not responded to this need, please do so before the end 
of the year.   
 
At this time of the year many clubs are looking for a way to honor a member for outstanding 
service.  The Texas Lions Foundation has three levels of Awards that are appropriate for this 
purpose: 
 l.   Texas Lions Foundation Award   $125   presented with Plate 
 2.  Texas Lions Fellow Award   $500   presented with Plaque/Pin 
 3.  Cornerstone Club (similar to Texas Lions Camp Century Club) 
All of these awards are appropriate for presentation at a club function recognizing the service 
of the recipient.  If assistance is needed in applying for one of these awards, please give me a 
call.   
 
Again, thanks for all the work you have done this year—under trying circumstances – as we 
carry our motto “We Serve”.  June this coming year be one of even greater service.   
 
 
 
                  PCC John Hancock 
                  District 2-A1 Trustee 
       Texas Lions Foundation 
       325 949 9409    
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It’s not too early to start planning to be a 2020-2021 Sponsor.  



 

 

Kids may not be on our campgrounds this summer, but TLC has not shut down. Our extremely exceptional 

Program Staff is taking Camp to your campers. The new program is called TLC2U! Boxes of supplies have 

already been sent out to campers and they will be attending classes, activities and programs on line with our 

staff. It looks like 2020 will still be a great summer for our kids. 

I say that to let everyone know that we still have expenses to run our summer camp, plus our normal mainte-

nance expenses on our buildings and all the year round costs we incur.  

Over the last several years, the Harry Wickersham Golf Tournament has become a significant part of TLC’s 

budgeted income, but with the pandemic most people have forgotten all about the tournament. 

 

In 2018, the Harry Wickersham’s 25th Anniversary, we surpassed the $1,000,000 mark in funds raised by the 

tournament. Last year alone we raised another quarter of a million; but this year we are way behind, 

and the tournament is only a month away (July 30). Most of the money comes from $100 Hole Spon-

sorships from individual Lions and Clubs. Sadly District 2A1 has almost always been on the bottom 

of the list with only 3-4 sponsorships for the whole District. Last year we moved up several spots, but 

this year we are right back bouncing off the bottom. 

But it’s not too late to turn it around. Do it for Past President Ebb Grindstaff, who played in this tour-

nament many years. As a Past Chairman of the Board of TLC, Lion Ebb will likely have a big smile on 

his face, if we get 30-40 sponsorships before the tournament – so will a lot of kids who benefit from TLC. 

Also we still need teams to play, so golfers – it’s not too late to sign up. 

To find out all about this year’s Harry Wickersham Tournament go to www.Lionscamp.com, then click open 
“Get Involved, then “Event s & Volunteers“, and finally “Golf Tournament”. You can sponsor a hole on line 
with a credit card or print out a form to mail in with a check.  
Also TLC invites everyone to check out the new Wickersham Tourney Facebook page for info & up-

dates. 

Zone Chairmen need to make sure this gets in the hands of all Club Presidents, and Club Presidents need to 

get it to our members. When made aware of the need, I know the Lions of A1 will respond. 

We are called A1, so let’s prove to the Lions of Texas that we are! 

PCC Tom Blase, Midland Downtown Lions 

TLC Treasurer 
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http://www.Lionscamp.com
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Date:   June 5, 2020                                                                                                         Contact:  Milton L. Dare, FACHE  
          Director of Development & Major Gifts 

            830-896-8500/mdare@lionscamp.com 
 

LET’s PLAY GOLF this Summer and support Texas Lions Camp! 

Texas Lions Camp invites you to participate in 2020 by joining us for the 27th Annual Harry Wickersham 
Golf Tournament, which is scheduled for Thursday, July 30, 2020 at the Lady Bird Johnson Golf 
Course in Fredericksburg.   
 
The 2020 Golf Tournament is open to men and women and the event will consist of four-person teams 
(limited to 31 teams) and formatted as a Florida Scramble/Best Ball with a shotgun start at 8 AM.   The En-
try Fee is $110 per golfer and a team of four golfers is $440 (before July 1, 2020) or $125 per person or a 
team of four golfers is $500 (after July 1, 2020).  Following the round of golf, a CATERED MEAL will be 
provided by our host club, Fredericksburg Lions Club, followed by an AWARDS PROGRAM and appropri-
ately socially distanced. 
 
If you do not play golf, then consider becoming a HOLE SPONSOR by sending in a check for $100 or 
more.  Your Club name/individual name will be listed and recognized at Lady Bird Johnson Golf Course on 
the Day of the Tournament on a District Hole Sponsor poster.  A copy of the HOLE SPONSOR form may 
be found below or you can go to our website and download the Hole Sponsor and/or Player-Team forms 
at http://lionscamp.com/Wickersham.html 
 
This year, a new FACEBOOK page has also been established for the event and may be found at Harry Wick-
ersham Memorial Golf Tournament (facebook.com/wickershamgolf/).  Check it out and watch for updates, 
information on the tournament, and exciting event photos. 
 
Those who are interested in learning more about and/or contributing to the work of Texas Lions Camp are 
invited to visit www.lionscamp.com or by emailing Milton L. Dare at mdare@lionscamp.com.   If preferred, 
you may also call 830-896-8500 for more information. 
 

### 
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